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A Report on the Activities of the Francis de Sales Scientific Society in 2022  

Sprawozdanie z działalności Towarzystwa Naukowego Franciszka Salezego w roku 2022 

Scientific societies combine in their activities development of science, meet-

ing their members’ needs for social activity, familiarizing wider circles of so-

ciety with contemporary scientific advancements as well as broadly under-

stood dissemination of knowledge. They cultivate the tradition passed down 

by former generations and raise the awareness of the importance of scientific, 

cultural and civic activities. They are, therefore, a manifestation of social in-

terest in science and its practice. 

As stated in its Statute, the Francis de Sales Scientific Society 

(TNFS) declares as the primary area of its activity the “world of youth”. The 

Society’s main goal is to comprehend the realities of young people, including 

their needs, threats and hopes typical of this age group. Through research and 

popularization of its findings, organization of scientific events, cooperation 

with scientific, social and educational institutions, the Society integrates those 

environments that value the idea of forming the new generation. This task is 

specifically carried out in all environments gathered around the Francis de 

Sales Scientific Society. 

In the reporting period from January 1 to December 31, 2023, the 

activity of the Francis de Sales Scientific Society included the following areas 

and associated events: 

 

Organizational activities of the Francis de Sales Scientific Society 

were focused on the work of its members and authorities. They were carried 

out in various scientific fields and those dealing with the popularization of 

knowledge. Following the Statute, the General Meeting, the highest authority 

of the Society, gathers its members at the annual TNFS Congress. The 15th 

TNFS Congress combined with the annual scientific symposium was held on 

May 18-19, 2023, at the Dom Polonia - Hotel Zamek in Pułtusk. It began on 

May 18, 2023 with a joint meeting of the TNFS Board and the editorial office 

of the “Seminare. Poszukiwania Naukowe” [Seminare. Learned Investiga-

tions] journal as well as integration meetings. The working day of the Meeting 

began with the celebration of the Holy Mass in the Collegiate Basilica in 

Pułtusk on May 19, 2024. The prayer was led by the inspector of the Salesian 

Province of Wrocław, Rev. dr Bartłomiej Polański SDB. The formal part of 

the 15th Congress was opened by the President of the TNFS, Rev. prof. dr 

hab. Jerzy Gocko SDB. The Congress started with the implementation of the 

TNFS Board’s Resolution of April 4, 2023, on granting the Praemium Socie-

tatis Scientarum Francisci Salesii to the first president of the Society and one 

of its initiators, jubilarian, Rev. prof. Henryk Skorowski SDB. After reading 

the Resolution by Rev. prof. J. Gocko, the occasional laudation was given by
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